
Ribcrackers Model Airplane Club 

Thunderbolt January  2013  

 Club 2067 

Weôre on the web!   

 http:/www.ribcrackers.org 

January  Club Meeting 

Monday, January 14, 7:30 pm 
Livonia Senior Center 5 Mile & Farmington Road 

F

Ray Field     LAT: 42.5062 N    LON: 83.5987 W 

Editorõs Note: 

I am 64 years old.  I was in the USAF and spent 

some time in Vietnam.  I am now retired, from 

30 years as a robotics engineer.  All of my adult 

life I have been a gear head.  I have enjoyed 

racing dirt bikes, motorcycles, snowmobiles, 

cars, and also skydiving.  One thing I always 

wanted to try was flying an RC plane.  I think 

the fear of crashing was the reason I put it off 

so long.  But, after speaking with some people 

at the field for the first time, they advised me 

that itõs not if you will crash but when.  They 

told me everyone has had crashes and I will 

make mistakes, but learn from them.  And I 

have learned a lot so far, and still learning.  Al-

though I have only been with the club for a 

year, I have really enjoyed it.  A lot of people I 

fly with have taken the time to give me very 

good answers to my questions.  And it has 

helped me immensely.   

I didnõt know I would walk out of our last 

meeting as your new Vice President.  Although 

a surprise, I will take this appointment very se-

riously.  I think we have a very good club, with 

a lot of very friendly members.  I live very close 

to the field and I try to fly as often as I can.  I 

know most of the people that are at the field a 

lot.  And I will do my best to introduce myself 

to everyone.   

Ribcrackers, meet your new Vice President.  His additional duties will  

include the position of Field Marshall that is responsible for field 

maintenance and improvements.        

I didnõt know that I would walk 

out of our last meeting as your 

new Vice President! 

Dennis 
Carpenter 

New VP 



Ribcrackers December Meeting MinutesñDecember 3, 2012 

Meeting started at 7:45 at the Winter Garden bar as 

ersatz location since the Senior Citizen Center was 

locked. 

Presidentôs report ï Somebody needs to get the 

key for next monthôs meeting.  We had a great turn-

out in spite of the sudden location switch.  Thanks 

to the establishment for accommodating us at the 

last minute.  Also, special thanks to the following: 

¶ To Scott Cruzen for his stellar performance 

as Vice President 

¶ To Gerald Klose taking minutes like clock-

work 

¶ To Dennis Robbins for treasuring the clubôs 

treasure 

¶ To Matt Jerue for always being ready to take 

up the next task 

¶ To Don Unsworth for always producing a 

newsworthy newsletter.  Don is looking for 

an apprentice if anyone is willing to help 

out. 

 

We started a discussion regarding the current and 

possible future officers with Alex making a motion 

to nominate Scott Cruzen as President and Dennis 

Kirkwood as Vice President.  Matt let it be known 

that he would rather just be an instructor.  When the 

dust settled we had a new board in place: 

President Scott Cruzen 

V. President Dennis Carpenter 

Secretary Matt Jerue 

Treasurer Dennis Robbins 

Congratulations to everyone and thanks for taking 

on the responsibility 

 

Treasurerôs report ï Year end Budget report:  Sav-

ings account is balanced.  We are $1630 down in 

income due to reduced membership.  Despite the 

income shortfall we only spent $708 more than we 

brought in.  If you have any questions or need more 

detail please see Dennis. 

Alex expressed concern about the short fall in funds.  

ñWe need to recruit more members or do some fund 

raising.  Donôt forget that donations are always wel-

come.ò 

After a long discussion it was moved that the new 

board meet before the next meeting to discuss fund 

raising possibilities to present at the January meet-

ing. 

Please extend a big welcome to our guest Ray 

And this point Roger Wilfong presented a battery 

clinic.  A lot of great information was provided with 

samples and a slide show. 

Marshall ran his first raffle with great success!  Here 

are the lucky winners: 

Greg Kostyniuk won the blue ticket 

Roger Wilfong $25.00 gift card 

Dennis Robbins Seagull models 232 CAP 

ARF  (Dennis with an 

ARF???  The Mayans were 

right) 

John Juskovich Dremel bit assortment 

 

Happy Holidays and Happy New Year to everyone!  

See you next year - Gerald 



First Flight of the Year  

Do we have a winner?   Some members have made their claim .  If you were 

one of the hearty/brave ones that showed up ,bring your proof to the January meet-

ing to claim your bragging rights and the acclaimed trophy for the upcoming flying 

season. 

 

 

7:30 am, January 1, 2013, there he 

stood like a lonely sentinel gazing 

out on the frozen tundra waiting 

for the winner of the prestigious 

trophy.  

Dennis Robbinsõs 

Taub made a visit 

on New Years Day.   

Note the floats made 

good skis.  

2013  

HANK  



New club member acquired at the Ribcrackerõs party. 

Second Annual  

Christmas Get Together 

Santa visited us .  Note 

his stare at the pile of 

cash that Marshal was 

preparing for the 

50/50 drawing.  


